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       You do not have to be Catholic (or even religious) to know that medical and 

scientific evidence confirms that what grows in a mother’s womb is a new, distinct 

human being. Moreover, everyone can understand that each human being—without 

discrimination—merits dignity and respect. At the very least, respecting human life 

must exclude the deliberate and direct destruction of life—and that is exactly what 

abortion is. 

 

       However, the fact is that no institution has stood up against the abortion industry 

more than the Catholic Church. The Church has consistently taught and will continue 

to teach that abortion Is evil, whether its words are popular or unpopular, politically 

correct or incorrect, because the “values’ of different cultures may change from time 

to time, but the truth does not change. 

 

       Pro-abortionists disparage Catholicism because it is the bulwark against abortion, 

just as the communists vilified Catholicism because it was a bulwark against 

communism. 

 

       Bernard Nathanson, a renowned and reformed abortionist, admitted that 

demonizing the Catholic Church was a specific tactic of the pro-abortion movement. 

He stated, ‘We systematically vilified the Catholic church and its socially backward 

ideas...we fed the media such lies as we all know that opposition to abortion come 

from the hierarchy and not for most Catholics...and that Catholics in favor of abortion 

are enlightened and forward looking.”   

 

       What is even more disturbing about Nathanson’s statement is that the                

pro-abortion propaganda fed to the mainstream media is uncritically accepted by it.   

 

 

—January 22 was the anniversary of Roe V. Wade.— 



 

 

January 23, 2022 

Glory to Jesus Christ! 

Liturgy Schedule 
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       I wanted to take this opportunity to update you on 

a few things in regard to parish life. 

 

       Recall a couple of months ago I mentioned during a 

sermon about the upcoming Worldwide Synod of the 

Catholic Church where input from the laity is being 

sought to help direct the future. Each parish of our 

Diocese/Eparchy will have a voice! Information will be 

forthcoming soon pertaining to how this is going to unfold. Bishop Milan met last week with the 

Presbyteral Council (of which I am part) and will finalize his plans before the end of this month. 

Please be ready and willing to participate! 

 

       Catering by Verba’s officially took over duties on January 1. The transition process is moving 

slowly due to a few unavoidable circumstances on their end. However, some important pieces 

will be in place very soon at which time I will be able to share information that will pertain to all 

parishioners regarding rental of the hall, activity center and pavilion. In addition, I’m hoping a 

decision will be made soon on the “re-naming” of the Party Center (dropping “New Orleans”). 

 

       We recently had work completed throughout the complex to improve our WiFi capability. 

With the need to stay updated digitally, the Advisory Board and Finance Commission felt it was a 

necessary expenditure of $7,600.00. The new password is Welcome1 (username stjoeguest). 

Please make note of this. 

 

       It was announced that we once again are sponsoring a “Boy Scout Troop.” This troop will 

become more and more visible as the weeks and months draw on. Troop 811, as they are called, 

are inviting scouts from all packs and troops to participate in “Scout Sunday” on February 6 at our 

parish. Following the liturgy there will be some table activities for the boys/girls involved. The adult 

leaders will also be present. As a sidenote, the troop held their “winter campout” on the back 

property this weekend. The snow made it a “true winter” experience for them! 

 

         Have a blessed upcoming week! 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Thanks to the Ladies’ Auxiliary for 

providing the birthday cake last 

Sunday for Father Vasyl!  

 

Building Commission Meeting 

The Building Commission will meet on 

Wednesday at 6:00 in the Education Center 

Conference Room. 

 

Please remember all the sick/

suffering in your prayers, 

especially Mary Dirda (The 

Oakes; rehab); Diane Balasz    

(St. Joseph Villa; rehab); and Joe Popik 

(home). 

Your Weekly Offering 

January 16, 2022 

Sunday: 

e-giving: 

Student Envelopes: 

Cash: 

Candles: 

Holy Days: 

Horizons: 

Initial Envelope Offering: 

Building Fund: 

Christmas: 

In Memory George/Irene Marko: 

In Memory Mike Prischak: 

Total: 

$4,909.00 

200.00 

15.75 

60.00 

201.00 

30.00 

115.00 

44.00 

15.00 

50.00 

2,000.00 

100.00 

$7,739.75 

Have you remembered St. Joseph Church  

 in your Will and/or Trust? 
2021 Financial Report 

The 2021 Financial Report should be 

available next weekend in the vestibule. It 

will contain a listing of your individual 

donations, a re-cap of the parish income/

expenditures/savings and a review of the 

sacramental information. 

 

Are in you interested in 

being not i f ied when 

someone in the parish dies? 

If so, contact Michele in the 

office (440-526-0016) and she’ll add your 

name to our e-mail list. If you don’t have a 

computer and want to be notified by 

phone, call Barbara Shepard (440-427-

5999). 

 

ByzanTEEN Gathering 

Area ByzanTEENS will meet in our Education 

Center tonight at 5:00. Fr. Lukas Mitro and   

Fr. Cyril Pinchak SJ are conducting the 

sessions. All high school students are 

encouraged to attend! 

 

St. Joe’s Featured on Radio 

Our parish was featured on “Where We 

Worship” recently. If you missed the 

broadcast, you can go to the website of    

AM 1260 The Rock and listen to the archived 

version. 
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The Exclusive Caterer for 

St. Joseph’s New Orleans Party Center 

 

40 Years of Catering Excellence 

Chef-Driven Cuisine 

www.cateringbyverbas.com 

216-749-6232 

info@cateringbyverbas.com 
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ACTIVITY CENTER/PAVILION/PARTY CENTER RESERVATIONS:  

216-749-6232 

CONFESSIONS: 45 minutes before liturgies for half an hour and by request 

LADIES’ AUXILIARY: 2nd Sunday of the month after liturgy 

MEN’S CLUB: 2nd Tuesday of the month at 7:00 p.m. 

A-OK CLUB: 2nd Monday of the month at 7:00 p.m. 

FOREVER YOUNG CLUB: 3rd Wednesday of the month (12-2) 

COFFEE SOCIAL: Every Sunday after liturgy 

EASTERN CATHOLIC FORMATION (ECF) CLASSES:  

Sundays 9:00 a.m.–10:20 a.m. 

BULLETIN INFORMATION DEADLINE: Tuesday noon 

 

“We must also recognize our sinfulness when we survey damage 

abortion has caused in our culture, we must repent for our sins of 

omission. We Christians bear some responsibility for our national shame. 

Some of us have  supported pro-life positions.  Many of us have failed 

to change minds or win hearts.  We’ve failed to convince the culture 

that all life has dignity. In the prospect of unspeakable evil we’ve done 

too little for too long with tragic results.”   
 

 

Denver Archbishop Samuel J. Aquilla  (January 22, 2013) 

“What you are is God’s gift to you. 

What you become is your gift to God.”   
 

Hans Urs von Balthasar 

“The old law permitted abortion to 

save one life when two would 

otherwise die. The new law permits 

abortion to take one life when two 

would otherwise live.”  
 

Herbert Ratner, M.D. 

“Even now I feel a little 

peculiar about it, 

because as a physician 

I was trained to 

conserve life, and here  

I am destroying it.” 
 

Dr. Benjamin Kalish, 

abortionist 

“Fewer women would have abortions 

if wombs had windows.”   
 

Dr. Bernard Nathanson,  

former abortionist turned pro-life in his  

1979 book Aborting America. 
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“You Bend ‘Em, We’ll Mend ‘Em”

ANDY’S
AUTO BODY

UNIBODY SPECIALISTS
10135 Broadview Rd. • Broadview Hts.

838-4343

		

4682 State Rd  •  Cleveland  •  440-886-2558  •  unitycatholiccu.org

SAVING MEMBERS MONEY 
EVERYDAY, ASK HOW WE 

CAN HELP YOU
Finance your car with Unity and 

we will donate $50 to the 
church or school of your choice

Contact Jason Novicky to place an ad today! 
jnovicky@4LPi.com or (800) 477-4574 x6542 

216-341-3413

Your trusted community painters! 

INTERIOR & EXTERIOR

216-459-8684 • TothPainting.com

THIS SPACE IS
SIMON’S

RESTAURANT & DELI
7770 Chippewa Rd. • Brecksville

“Quality Catering Specialist”

(440) 526-6880
www.simonsbrecksville.com

Celebrating Life Since 1927
356 W. Aurora Rd. • Sagamore Hills, OH

330-467-4500
ferfoliafuneralhomes.com

HOPKO FUNERAL
HOME

6020 Broadview Rd. • Parma, OH 44134
–– 216-661-0033 ––

Our Family Serving Your Family for over 100 Years

5618 Broadview Rd • 216-398-1010
Parma / Seven Hills

“Funeral Directors Who Understand The 
Byzantine Tradition”

Independence
bank

A Full Service Bank
(216) 447-1444

4401 Rockside Road
Independence

Call: 216-531-1900
MONDAY - FRIDAY 8:30 AM - 5:00 PM

D E T A I L S  A T :

AmericanMutual.org

	 Westfield
	Heating & Air, Inc

Jim Piskac, Owner
Heating • Air Conditioning • Boilers

440-526-6230
8411 Riverview Rd. • Brecksville
www.westfieldheatingandairconditioning.com

Since
1972

Michelle Mehaffey-Taylor
216-233-8316

michelle.mehaffey@remax.net

Your Local Real 
Estate Expert

mccunedental.com | 440-526-2123
8865 Brecksville Rd, Brecksville

Complimentary Consultations
Family, Cosmetic and 
Restorative Dentistry
We place and restore 

dental implants
Botoxs and Dermal Fillers

Fortuna
funeral home

7076 Brecksville Rd.
Independence
5316 Fleet Ave.
Cleveland	216-520-7335

www.fortunafuneralhome.com


